Peace and Social Concerns Committee, 4/21/14
Present:  Andy G, George M, Carol L, Beth A, Roger C. 
The meeting opened with silence and a query about race and class at Mount Toby.

Letter writing on May 11: Andy will take responsibility for it.
Centro de Amigos Cuaqueros Para La Paz (CAP): We approved recommending CAP for funding in the Friends Concerns: Other Organizations portion of the budget.  Beth will be available on May 11 to give a presentation about CAP.
Beth will write a summary article for the newsletter about our MtToby submission to FCNL of proposed legislative priorities.  If sent soon enough (to newslettereditor@mounttobyfriends.org ) the article may make it into the next newsletter.
We agreed to donate $50 from our committee budget in support of the drones forum on 4/29. Andy will contact the Treasurer to request the payment.
Andy and Roger will work on updating the Handbook description of our committee.

Franklin County diaper drive: We are encouraged to hold a diaper drive, through information that came to us from Jennie Isbell and the Franklin County group.  We believe it would be a good idea to form a small group to plan a drive at MtToby during June.  We observe that the cost of diapers, and the resulting constraints on families of small means, provides a concrete connection to our interest in class issues. George will make an announcement after meeting inviting people to come forward to plan a drive.
The proposal to involve non-P&SC Friends in the drive is a demonstration of our hope that issues of peace and social concerns will not be thought of as the province just of our committee, but as concerns of the whole meeting.

Beth will contact the library committee to see if they are willing to integrate our small P&SC library into the regular MtToby library, and if so, whether they have criteria for inclusion of materials in the library.
We briefly discussed the P&SC listserv guidelines.  We were encouraged to review them between now and our next meeting, when we will consider them.  (http://www.mounttobyfriends.org/organization/organizational/peace-and-social-concerns/peace-and-social-concerns-listserv)
FCNL representative: We agreed to propose that MtToby establish the position of  FCNL representative, and that the Nominating Committee be asked to nominate a person for the position.  Beth and Carol will work on wording for the handbook description to be used to describe the position.  We agreed that the Handbook description should be brief, and that a fuller description of what is expected of the AFSC representative would be put into our committee minutes and available on the website.
Andy will take to the Finance Committee a request to consider a budget line item for the FCNL representative, to cover the cost of attending the FCNL annual meeting, provided that he can get reasonable numbers for the request.

